

Information Governance Team

Postal Address: Coventry City Council PO Box 15 Council House Coventry CV1 5RR

www.coventry.gov.uk

E-mail: infogov@coventry.gov.uk

Phone: 024 7697 5408

06 December 2023

Dear Sir/Madam

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) Request ID: FOI562569910

Thank you for your request for information relating to transit site and pitch provision for gypsies and travellers.

You have requested the following information:

1. Does this local authority own and/or manage any transit sites OR transit pitches situated on permanent sites?

Coventry City Council does not own and/or manage any transit sites or transit pitches situated on permanent sites.

If 'yes,' please continue to answer the following questions below.

- 2. How many
- a) transit sites, and/or
- b) transit pitches are there in total in your local authority area?
- 3. Of these transit pitches, on the 16th November 2023, how many were:
- a) occupied
- b) vacant?
- 4. What is the name and full address of each transit site, and/or permanent site containing one or more transit pitch(es), within your jurisdiction?

- 5. What are the criteria which must be met to be allocated a pitch on a transit site, or a transit pitch on a permanent site (if you have an allocation policy for one or both types of site, please can you share copies via email)?
- 6. What is the process by which people can apply for a transit pitch, and what are the contact details for applying for a pitch (e.g., list telephone number of site warden, and/or online form, depending on specific site arrangements)? And;
- a) What are the operational hours on site?
- b) Are staff always on site?
- c) Is there weekend cover?
- 7. What is the maximum length of time for which people are permitted to stay on the transit site(s)/pitch(es)?
- 8. Please indicate how each transit site the local authority owns/manages is managed day to day, e.g.:
- Managed in-house by your local authority which owns the site (please provide details)
- Managed by another local authority within your jurisdiction, e.g., a district or borough council on behalf of a county council (please provide details)
- Outsourced to a separate housing provider or similar (please provide details)
- Managed by a security company (please provide details)
- Leased to a named individual, who may themselves live on the site (please provide details)
- Named person who manages them and contact details (please provide details)
- 9. Have the police used Section 62a-e (Criminal Justice and Public Order Act 1994) to direct people to the site?
- 10. How much are the costs for:
- a) rent for a pitch?
- b) a deposit to secure a pitch?
- 11. Are there any additional utility costs not included in the nominal rent amount for which residents are liable? Please provide details (e.g., water, electricity, other utilities).
- 12. Is there a license agreement or another form of written contract for stays on the site, and if so, please can you share a copy?
- 13. What facilities and services operate on the site? Please list, for example:
- Traveller education
- Health visitor
- Support services
- Meeting room to hold interviews
- CCTV
- Height restrictor/gate
- 14. Does the local authority accept welfare benefit payments to cover rent for transit pitches, or transit sites?
- 15. Have there been any difficulties with setting up Universal Credit or Housing Benefit

payments to cover rent for a transit pitch? If so, please outline these.

- 16. Following a stay on a transit site or transit pitch, is there a certain time period on each site before which those who have vacated are permitted to return to the transit site or pitch? If so, please specify.
- 17. Have there been changes made to individual site policies, with regard to the amount of time before which those who have vacated are permitted to return to the transit site or pitch, since the introduction of the Police, Crime, Sentencing and Courts Act 2022 (if applicable in your area)? If so, please provide details.

For Questions 2 to 17, these are not applicable. Please refer to Question 1.

The supply of information in response to a FOI/EIR request does not confer an automatic right to re-use the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of private study and non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly, information supplied can also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose.

For information, we publish a variety of information such as: <u>FOI/EIR Disclosure Log</u>, <u>Publication Scheme</u>, <u>Facts about Coventry</u> and <u>Open Data</u> that you may find of useful if you are looking for information in the future.

If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response. Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to your original request – email: infogov@coventry.gov.uk

If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner, who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email icocasework@ico.org.uk.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.

Yours faithfully

Information Governance